
with the support of:

National Association 
of County Behavioral 

Health and Developmental 
Disability Directors

National Association 
of County Human Services 

Administrators 

Dear Leader McConnell, Leader Reid, Speaker Ryan and Leader Pelosi: 

On behalf of the National Association of Counties (NACo), the only national 

organization that represents America’s 3,069 county governments, we write to 

express support for S. 2123, the Sentencing Reform and Corrections Act. 

Counties play a major role in our nation’s criminal justice system, as we own 91 

percent of American jails – which collectively house one-third of all incarcerated 

individuals in the country – and invest $70 billion in criminal justice each year. 

Counties know firsthand the importance of reforming the criminal justice system, 

and we commend bipartisan efforts, like S. 2123, that aim to achieve these 

reforms. 

NACo supports measures that aim to reduce sentencing disparity, eliminate 

unnecessary confinement, establish more rational and appropriate sentencing 

policies and lead to better management of limited correctional resources. We 

also support provisions in S. 2123 that would promote the expungement of 

certain juvenile offenses, prohibit juvenile solitary confinement except in limited 

circumstances, and increase the instances in which juveniles are eligible for 

parole. Further, we support pre-release reentry programs featured in S. 2123 

that would help incarcerated individuals prepare to reintegrate back into society. 

These individuals return to their communities with complex health, education, 

housing and other needs, which, if not addressed, can increase their likelihood of 

returning to jail or prison. Reentry programs are integral to their successful 

reintegration into the community. 

Of course, reentry programs are pivotal to formerly incarcerated individuals not 

only prior to their release from correctional facilities, but even more so after

these individuals return to their communities. With this in mind, we hope that 

you will give consideration and support to the Second Chance Reauthorization 

Act (S. 1513/H.R. 3406), which would reauthorize and improve Second Chance 

Act programs that provide resources to states, local governments and nonprofit 

organizations to improve outcomes for individuals returning to communities.

Hon. Mitch McConnell
United States Senate
317 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Hon. Paul Ryan
United States House of Representatives
1233 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Hon. Harry Reid
United States Senate
522 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Hon. Nancy Pelosi
United States House of Representatives
233 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 

January 28, 2016

American Jail Association



America’s counties stand ready to work with Congress to achieve needed reforms to our nation’s criminal 
justice system. We commend you for your work on the Sentencing Reform Act and the Second Chance 
Reauthorization Act and urge you to move quickly to consider and support these important measures. 

Sincerely, 

Sallie Clark, Commissioner, El Paso County, Colorado
NACo President

Bryan Desloge, Commissioner, Leon County, Florida
NACo First Vice President 

Roy Charles Brooks, Commissioner, Tarrant County, Texas
NACo Second Vice President 

Riki Hokama, Council Member, Maui County, Hawaii
NACo Immediate Past President 

Linda Langston, Supervisor, Linn County, Iowa
NACo Past President 

Chris Rodgers, Commissioner, Douglas County, Nebraska
NACo Past President 

Sally Heyman, Commissioner, Miami-Dade County, Florida
NACo Justice and Public Safety (JPS) Committee Chair

Matthew Bell, Commissioner, Weber County, Utah
NACo JPS Committee Vice Chair 

Katie Cashion, Commissioner, Guilford County, North Carolina
NACo JPS Committee Vice Chair 

John Eaves, Commissioner and Chair, Fulton County, Georgia
NACo JPS Committee Vice Chair

Nancy Schouweiler, Commissioner, Dakota County, Minnesota
NACo JPS Committee Vice Chair

Glen Webb, Commissioner and Chair, Pitt County, North Carolina
NACo JPS Committee Vice Chair 

Mark Luttrell, County Mayor, Shelby County, Tennessee
NACo JPS Committee Law Enforcement Subcommittee Chair 

John Miller, Supervisor, Black Hawk County, Iowa
NACo JPS Committee Homeland Security Subcommittee Chair 

Gregg Moore, Commissioner and Chair, Eau Claire County, Wisconsin
NACo JPS Committee Courts and Corrections Subcommittee Chair

Judy Shiprack, Commissioner, Multnomah County, Oregon
NACo JPS Committee Juvenile Justice Subcommittee Chair 



Mary Ann Borgeson, Commissioner, Douglas County, Nebraska
NACo Health Steering Committee Chair

Toni Carter, Commissioner, Ramsey County, Minnesota
NACo Human Services Committee Chair 

Peter McLaughlin, Commissioner, Hennepin County, Minnesota 
NACo Transportation Committee Chair 

Gordon Cruickshank, Commissioner, Valley County, Idaho
NACo Western Interstate Region President 

Jim McDonough, Commissioner, Ramsey County, Minnesota 
NACo Large Urban County Caucus Chair 

Joan Garner, Commissioner, Fulton County, Georgia
NACo Healthy Counties Advisory Board Chair 

Merceria Ludgood, Commissioner, Mobile County, Alabama 

Liz Archuleta, Supervisor, Coconino County, Arizona 

Chip Davis, Supervisor, Yavapai County, Arizona 

Mandy Metzger, Supervisor, Coconino County, Arizona 

William Pribil, Sheriff, Coconino County, Arizona 

Manuel Ruiz, Supervisor, Santa Cruz County, Arizona 

Brad Carlyon, County Attorney, Navajo County, Arizona 

David Hudson, County Judge, Sebastian County, Arkansas 

Keith Carson, Supervisor, Alameda County, California

Rick Farinelli, Supervisor, Madera County, California 

Kelly Dore, Commissioner, Elbert County, Colorado 

Marianne Dunne, Commissioner, Alamosa County, Colorado 

Audrey Edmonson, Commissioner, Miami-Dade County, Florida

Larry Johnsons, Commissioner, DeKalb County, Georgia 

Demarcus Marshall, Commissioner, Lowndes County, Georgia 

Valerie Poindexter, Council Member, Hawaii County, Hawaii

Lorin Nielsen, Sheriff, Bannock County, Idaho

Mary Ross Cunningham, Commissioner, Lake County, Illinois



Toni Preckwinkle, Commissioner and President, Cook County, Illinois 

Robert Steele, Commissioner, Cook County, Illinois

Denise Winfrey, Commissioner, Cook County, Illinois

James Houser, Supervisor, Linn County, Iowa 

Larry Hicks, Commissioner, Geary County, Kansas

Frank Denning, Sheriff, Johnson County, Kansas 

Richard Malm, Commissioner, Jefferson County, Kansas

David Nicholson, Elected Circuit Court Clerk, Jefferson County, Kentucky

Buddy Boe, Council Member, St. John The Baptist Parish, Louisiana 

Kenneth Epperson, Commissioner, Caddo Parish, Louisiana 

Tony Guillory, Police Juror, Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 

Peter Baldacci, Commissioner, Penobscot County, Maine 

Karen Toles, Council Member, Prince George’s County, Maryland

Sharon Green Middleton, Council Member, Baltimore County, Maryland

Hans Riemer, Council Member, Montgomery County, Maryland  

Christian Marcus, Commissioner, Antrim County, Michigan

Mike Hanley, Commissioner and Chair, Saginaw County, Michigan 

Alisha Bell, Commissioner, Wayne County, Michigan 

Vance Stuehrenberg, Commissioner, Blue Earth County, Minnesota 

Rafael Ortega, Commissioner, Ramsey County, Minnesota

Stephanie Podulke, Commissioner and Chair, Olmsted County, Minnesota

Jim Bier, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota

Ken Brown, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota

Sheila Kiscaden, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota 

Paul Wilson, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota 

Lou Ohly, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota 

Matt Flynn, Commissioner, Olmsted County, Minnesota  



Bronwyn Asplund-Walsh, Commissioner, Merrimack County, New Hampshire 

Chet Spear, Commissioner, Curry County, New Mexico

Elizabeth Stefanics, Commissioner, Santa Fe County, New Mexico

Trent Burroughs, Commissioner, Columbus County, North Carolina 

George Dunlap, Commissioner, Mecklenburg County, North Carolina 

Fred Foster, Commissioner, Durham County, North Carolina 

Terry Garrison, Commissioner, Vance County, North Carolina

Brenda Howerton, Commissioner, Durham County, North Carolina

Wendy Jacobs, Commissioner, Durham County, North Carolina

Charles McDowell, Commissioner, Columbus County, North Carolina

Ellen Reckhow, Commissioner, Durham County, North Carolina

Barry Richardson, Commissioner and Chair, Warren County, North Carolina

Ray Trapp, Commissioner, Guilford County, North Carolina

Marilyn Brown, Commissioner, Franklin County, Ohio 

John O’Grady, Commissioner, Franklin County, Ohio 

Paula Prentice, Council Member, Summit County, Ohio

Robert Proud, Commissioner and President, Clermont County, Ohio

Edwin Humphrey, Commissioner, Clermont County, Ohio

David Uible, Commissioner, Clermont County, Ohio 

Sam Brentano, Commissioner, Marion County, Oregon 

Janet Carlson, Commissioner, Marion County, Oregon

Jay Dixon, Commissioner, Benton County, Oregon

John Ludlow, Commissioner and Chair, Clackamas County, Oregon

Kelley Morris, Commissioner and Chair, Klamath County, Oregon

Peter Runnels, Commissioner, Harney County, Oregon

Cherryl Walker, Commissioner, Josephine County, Oregon  

George Hartwick, Commissioner, Dauphin County, Pennsylvania



Ronald Williams, Commissioner, Wyoming County, Pennsylvania 

Waymon Mumford, Council Member, Florence County, South Carolina

Cindy Heiberger, Commissioner, Minnehaha County, South Dakota 

Clay Jenkins, County Judge, Dallas County, Texas

Nelson Wolff, County Judge, Bexar County, Texas

Susan Pamerleau, Sheriff, Bexar County, Texas 

Greg Graves, Commissioner, Utah County, Utah

Claire Collins, Supervisor and Chair, Bath County, Virginia 

Derek Young, Council Member, Pierce County, Washington

Shawn Sant, Prosecuting Attorney, Franklin County, Washington

Mary Kay Poehlman, Supervisor, Waupaca County, Wisconsin 

Lindy Glode, Commissioner, Carbon County, Wyoming  


